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CIRCULAR LETTER TO:

The Chief of Staff to Mr. Governor,

The Deputy Chief of Staff (Deputy Governor),
The Secretary to the State Government,
Office of the Head of Service,

State Commissioners,

Special Advisers,

Chairmen of Commissions/Boards/Agencies,
Senlor Spiecial Assistants to Mr. Governor,
Permanent Secretaries/Tutors-General/Directors-General,
The Clerk, Ondo State House of Assembly,

The Chief Registrar,

The State Auditor-Generat,

The Auditor-General for Local Governments,

General Managers/Heads of Non-Ministerial Departments,

ENHANCED ENTRY POINT FOR ENGINEERS IN THE PUBLIC SERVICE

Sequel to the decision of the National Council on Establishments (NCE), at its 40th
meetingE and consequent issuance of  the Federal Circular No.
HCSr/SPSO/ODD/NCE/CND.100/S.8/T/38 dated 11th December, 2018 on the above
subject, the State Government has considered and graciously approved the adoption of
SGL.09 as the entry point for graduate Engineers into the Public Service and after
successful completion of the prescribed two (2) years pupillage programme, shall be
advanced to SGL.10.

2. Accordingly, XX Engineers that were emploved as Pupil XX Engineer on SGL.08 and
are still on SGL.08 as at date, are to be advanced to XX zngineer I, GL.09. In the same
vein, officers that were employed based on Master’s degree certificate on SLG.09, and are
still on SGL.29 as at date are to be advanced to Senior XX Engineer, GL.10.

3. While noting that this will be reflected in the subsequent edition of the Schemes of

Service, this circular takes effect from 15t August, 2021.

4, Kindly ensure that this is circularised to all concerned.
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Dare-Atunse R.O (Mrs)
Permanent Secretary




